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   Some of the villageôs older children 
had expressed a wish to have a more 
óchallengingô piece of apparatus, since 
the addition two years ago of a play 
tower more suited to younger children.  
The Parish Council took some 
sound ings  f rom  the  ch i ld ren 
themselves, and discovered that what 
they really wanted was a zip line.  Their 
wish was finally granted on the 
afternoon of Friday 18 March, following 
a lengthy period of grant applications 
by the Parish Council to secure funding 
for the project. 

The youngsters of Troston have 
a new piece of play equipment to 
enjoy, with the acquisition of a 
zip line ï or ariel runway, to give 
it its correct title ï on the village 
playground.  

Zip-a-Dee-Doo-Dah! 
The aerial runway has arrived 

Weôve no doubt the zip line will be an 
instant success 
with children of all 
ages. 
 

 

For more pictures, see 
pages 20-21. 
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  April is shaping up to be a busy month!  
Thereôs the Easter Fayre at Honington 
School on the 2nd, Motherôs Day on the 
3rd, a concert by the Mead Singers in 
Ixworth on the 13th, and the WI is 
presenting a talk on Freemasonry on the 
same night.  Then, following on from all 
that, thereôs a whole host of events for 
Easter, with church services, a óLambing 
Afternoonô and, of course, the annual 
Hen Party, which this year is going to be 
held at Troston Village Hall.   
   Thankfully, at the end of the month, 
most (though not all) of us will get an 
extra day off work, to commemorate the 
wedding of Prince William and Kate 
Middleton.  And finally, thereôs just time, 
on 30 April, to make known our views on 
the future of Suffolkôs libraries, to name 
but one of the myriad topics currently out 
for public consultation.  Phew! 
   Details of the above events can be 
found within these pages, and if all that 
activity leaves you feeling in need of a 
spot of relaxation therapy, then help may 
be at hand on pages 16-17. 
   Before the start of the month, however, 
we are all being asked to take part in a 
Census, on 27 March.  Please read the 
Suffolk Police Public Information Notice 
on page 7, for advice on what to do if you 
receive a visit from a fake census 
collector, and ensure that you donôt fall 
victim to an óApril Foolô. 
   Last but not least, donôt forget to put 
your clocks forward an hour on Sunday 
27 March. 

Lynne and Sue 

Editorial Comment 

A note of Appreciation 
 

 

My grateful thanks go to Jason 
Godbold and family, for their help in 
delivering the Troston Magazine to the 
residents of Church Lane / Common 
Lane. 

Vera Gaught 

Bottle Bank 
To Stay 

 
 
 

Troston Parish Council has been 
notified that the planned removal of 
the bottle bank from the car park of 
The Bull pub will not now go ahead.  
The landlords have said that 
provided the facility is used 
responsibly, and that empties are 
disposed of completely and not 
smashed or left on the ground, the 
bottle bank will not be removed. 
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Live Poultry Displays  

Help us celebrate the all -new 

Hen Party  
Easter Saturday - 23 April  

 
 
 
 
 

 

Troston Village Hall  
10 am - 4 pm  

 

 

 
 

Easter Bonnet Competition  

(at 12 noon)  

Refreshments  

Games  

Treasure Trail  

Cake Stall  

Barbecue  

Offers of help will be greatly appreciated  

 

 

Please contact   To contribute     Telephone     Address  

 

 

Ann Grimwood   Tombola prizes     268132    20 Garden Fields  

Doreen Newell   Raffle prizes     269519    8 Capel Close  

Jane Harland   Help on the day/cakes   268144    15 Garden Fields  
 
 

cakes & produce can also be taken to the Village Hall on the day  
 

 

All proceeds to go to the day -to-day running of St Maryõs Church 
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Nursery open  Thursdays and Fridays, 10 am - 5 pm 

Saturdays 10 am - 1 pm 
Masses of inspiration for Spring and Summer 

   
 
 
 
 

 

BELLFLOWER NURSERY  
WALLED GARDEN, LANGHAM HALL  

BURY ST EDMUNDS, IP31 3EE  
Telephone: 07879 644958     E-mail: campanulas@btinternet.com     www.alpinecampanulas.co.uk 

¶ Exciting range of hardy plants, alpines and shrubs 

¶ Nursery within one-acre walled garden 

¶ National Collection of Alpine Campanulas 

¶ Plant sourcing service 

¶ Garden planning and planting advice 

TOMBOLA PRIZES  

And Help Needed  
 
 
 

Hen Party  
 
 
 

Ann Grimwood is collecting Tombola prizes for the annual Hen Party, which is to 
be held on  Easter Saturday, 23 April.  Prizes for all ages welcomed.   

 
 

Euston Rural PasTimes 
 

Tombola prizes will also be needed for the Rural Pastimes event at Euston Park 
which this year is to be held on Sunday 12 June.  Help is also needed on the day, 
on a 2-hour rota basis.  Please deliver prizes to Ann at 20 Garden Fields, or 
telephone Ann on 

01359 268132 
 
 

 

Proceeds from both events go towards the day-to-day running expenses of the Church. 
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Private 

Maths Tuition  
offered 

KS2  -  A* GCSE 

 

Qualified teacher with over 

30 yearsô experience of 

teaching Maths in schools is 

available for private tuition. 

 

Contact Jane Harland 

01359 268144 

pjharland@btinternet.com 

 

A complete garden service   
 
 

Grass and hedgecutting, 
planting, pruning, turfing 

and seeding 
 
 

Regular maintenance or 
one-off tidy-ups 

 
 

All rubbish removed 

I G Gardens 

01359 268279 
07831 838059 

Honington CEVCP School 
 

 
 
 

We will be holding our annual 

on 

Saturday 2 April 
10.00 am - 12.00 noon 

 
 

 
 
 

This is always a popular 
occasion for the children, and all 
are invited to come along and 
enjoy the egg hunt, games, 
ra f f le ,  tom bo la ,  cakes , 
refreshments and much more!  
We look forward to seeing you. 
 

Honington School  

Depending on delivery times, there 
may just be time to pop along to 
Honington Schoolôs  

 
 

SCIENCE WEEK 
commencing  

Monday 21 March 
 
 

Children and parents will be able to 
participate in a variety of scientific 
activities arranged by the school and 
visiting experts.   
 
See below for details of this yearôs 
Easter Fayre. 
 

Easter Fayre 
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April seems to be exploding with anticipation and special 

events.  Mothering Sunday is on the first Sunday.  For some, 

more important will be the Royal Wedding on 29 April, a 

day of some nostalgia for Jeanne and me because we 

moved into Troston only a day or two before the last ôbigõ 

royal wedding in 1981.  Others will be marking the birthday 

of Stratfordõs favourite son on the 23rd, or perhaps remembering Englandõs patron 

saint, so beautifully portrayed in our Church wall paintings, on the same day.  But for 

Christians, the focus is on Holy Week and Easter Sunday, 24 April. 

   There are many events going on throughout the team to help us prepare for the most 

important day in the Christian calendar.  On Wednesday 13 April, the Mead Singers will 

present a Holy Week journey of meditation and music at Ixworth, at 7.30 pm.  In 

addition to the 11.00 am service here on Palm Sunday, there will be òPalm Praiseó, an 

informal worship at Ixworth at 6.30 pm.  On Maundy Thursday, there is the Seder 

(Passover) meal at 7.00 pm at Ingham, as mentioned in last monthõs Magazine (free, 

but tickets required). 

   On Good Friday, there are two services: 2 - 3.00 pm, an hour at the Cross, 

Honington, and in Ixworth at 7.30 pm, Stainerõs òCrucifixionó presented by the 

Blackbourne Singers.  Ingham is again offering the Easter labyrinth, 12 - 6.00 pm on 

Friday and 10.00 am - 6.00 pm on Saturday.  There will be an Easter Garden at 

Ixworth Church at 10.00 am, and there are Services of Meditation in Troston, Bardwell 

and Ixworth Churches at 2.00 pm. 

   On Saturday, Trostonõs Hen Party returns in a slightly different guise, and there is a 

service of light with Holy Communion at Ixworth at 8.00 pm.  

   On Easter Sunday, there is a sunrise service at Hall Farm at 5.30 am.  We will 

celebrate Holy Communion at 11.00 am in the Church.  Our annual Lambing Afternoon 

takes place from 2.30 - 5.00 pm.  

   This is a time of the year for reflecting upon Godõs incredible love for his children, 

and I pray that you all will find some time suitable for exploring that love at one or 

more of these services. 

 

 

Sunday 27 March 11.00 am Family Communion 

Sunday 3 April 11.00 am Mothering Sunday Family Service 

Sunday 10 April 11.00 am Holy Communion 

Sunday  17 April 11.00 am Morning Worship 

Sunday 24 April 5.30 am Easter Sunrise Service, Hall Farm 

Sunday  24 April 11.00 am Easter Holy Communion 

Reverend Doug Neupert  

Assistant Priest  

Church Services 

CHURCH NEWS  
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The 2011 Census will take place on 27 March and Suffolk Police are aware that 
this may give potential distraction burglars an opportunity to target vulnerable 
people in the community. Police are reminding householders to remain vigilant and 
to check the ID of any door-to-door caller.ΟEach household will receive a census 
questionnaire in March, to be returned.  
 
If you do not return your completed questionnaire, a census collector will 
visit your home to collect the information. If you have completed your 
census form and returned it promptly, no person should call at your 
property. ΟΟ 
 
Should you receive a call from a census collector, it is important to remember the 
following points: ΟΟ 
 

¶ Check their identity and photo to ensure they are valid. All census staff will 
carry an ID card with a photo, logo and hologram. 

¶ Census collectors may ask for name and number of residents, but they will 
not ask for specific details (like credit card details, bank accounts etc).Ο 

¶ DO NOT leave your questionnaire on the doorstep for collectionΟ 

¶ Residents can request a pre-arranged appointment with a collector, via the 
census helpline number helpline, Tel no: 0300 0201 101ΟΟ 

¶ If you are in any doubt of the personôs identity, close the door and do not let 

them in. Always use your door chain when opening the door. 

¶ If you suspect the person is not genuine, try to record vehicle details 
(registration number, colour, make and model), company names (if given) 
and ring Suffolk Police on 999 to report your suspicion.  

 
Information taken from a Suffolk Police Newsletter produced by Morva Wortley, Community 
Watch & SNT Liaison Officer. Ο 

Public Safety Information from Suffolk Police  
Re Census 2011  

LAMBING AFTERNOON  
 

 

The annual Lambing Afternoon at Hall Farm takes place this 
year on Easter Sunday, 24 April, 2.30 - 5.00 pm.  Entry is 
£2.00 for adults and £1.00 for children under 12, 
refreshments included.  All proceeds go to St Maryôs Church.  
 
We are partially under cover; this is a rain-or-shine event. For more 

information, telephone 01359 269614. 
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The Ingham Household Waste Recycling Centre is to close on 9 May 2011 
After that date, the nearest site to Troston will be Bury St Edmunds HWRC 

 
From 1 April 2011 the opening hours of 

Household Waste Recycling Centres in Suffolk will be: 
 

Summer (April - September) 
9 am -  5 pm, Monday to Saturday 

 
Winter (October - March) 

9 am - 4 pm, Monday to Saturday 
 

All year round 
10 am - 4 pm, Sundays and bank holidays 

 
Sites will be open every day except 

Christmas Day, Boxing Day and New Yearôs Day 
 

For further information on changes to the service and advice on recycling,  
visit www.suffolkrecycling.org.uk  or call  0845 606 6067 

HOUSEHOLD WASTE RECYCLING CENTRES  
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Troston Womenõs Institute 

Our March meeting was very well attended and we were 
pleased to welcome new member Brenda Little to our 
group.  Everyone really enjoyed hearing how the Ickworth 
National Trust Sewing Circle make period costumes as 
authentically as possible.  Two magnificent Georgian 
outfits were modelled by Ted Haynes and Jenny Hewes, 

w h o 
was dressed from her 
shift upwards in 
everyoneôs presence.    
 
Our next meeting on 
Wednesday 13 April 
at 7.45 pm in The 
Village Hall, will be 
an OPEN MEETING 
for anyone (male or 
female) who would be 
interested in asking 
Mr Brian Woodall 
questions on the 
s u b j e c t  o f  
'Freemasonry in 
Bury St Edmunds'.   
 
Brian has written a 
book on the subject 
and he will dispel the 
widely mistaken belief 
that 'The Masons' are 
a secret Society.  He 
will also give details of 
the charitable works 
carr ied out  by 
Masonic Lodges. Do 
join us to find out 

everything you want to know about Freemasonry but were afraid to ask. 
 
For further information on WI meetings, please call Carol Littlewood on 
269769 or e-mail: carolhony@gmail.com   

Jenny Hewes and Ted Haines, resplendent in typical Georgian attire 
Photograph by Carol Littlewood 

mailto:carolhony@gmail.com
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In our area, switchover starts in March 2011 and will end in November 2011.  There are 3 
transmitters in the Anglia region, and here are the dates on which they will switch from 
analogue to digital:                  
 
 
 

 
 
 

The Switchover Help Scheme has been set up by the Government, and its purpose is to 
make digital TV easy for older and disabled people by converting one of their televisions to 
digital in the run-up to digital TV switchover in their region.  Information packs are being sent 
out to people who are considered to need extra help and support. 
 

 
 
 

Who is eligible for help? 
People are eligible for help if they are:    

¶ aged 75 or over 

¶ have lived in a care home for six months or more 

¶ get, or could get, disability living allowance, attendance or constant attendance 

  allowance, or mobility supplement 

¶ if they are registered blind or partially sighted 
 

 
 

What might it cost? 
Most people will be asked to contribute £40 towards the help.  The service is free for people 
who are eligible and also get pension credit, income support, income-based jobseekersô 
allowance or employment and support allowance.  
 
 
 

How can I find out more? 
You can call free on 08004 085900.  Lines are open  from 8 am - 8 pm Monday to Friday, or 
8 am - 6 pm Saturday and Sunday.  Alternatively, log on to www.helpscheme.co.uk 
   For face-to-face advice, there are various advice points and roadshows across the region.  
To find out where they are, call 08456 505050 or visit www.digitaluk.co.uk 
 
 
 
 

To find out the switchover dates and channels available at your address  
Log on to www.digitaluk.co.uk and enter your postcode in the column marked ñWhen do I 
switch?ò  on the right-hand side of the page. 

DIGITAL 
SWITCHOVER 
Anglia  
Region 

Transmitter  Areas Served Starting Date 

Sandy Heath Cambridgeshire, Northamptonshire and Bedfordshire 30 March 2011 

Sudbury Parts of Suffolk and Essex 6 July 2011 

Tacolneston Norfolk and north Suffolk 9 November 2011 

How we view television is about to 
change.  In 2011, the traditional TV 
signal will be switched off in the Anglia 

region and replaced with a 
digital TV signal.  For 
many people this does not 
present a problem, but 
some may find it harder 
than others to make the 
switch. 
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THE BULL Troston 
01359 269843 
 

Opening times 

Monday:    Closed 

Tuesday-Saturday: 12 pm - 11 pm 

Sunday:    12 pm - 10.30 pm 
 
 

Home-Cooked Food Served 

Weds, Thurs, Fri: 12 pm - 2 pm and 

      6 pm - 9 pm 

Saturday:    All day 

Sunday:    12 pm - 5 pm 

    (Sunday Roast:  2 for £10.00) 

 

 

MONDAY NIGHT PETANQUE  
Come along and meet our Petanque Team.  Receive free tuition from 

team members, and have some FUN!   (Free buffet) 

 

Digital Freeview Aerials  

Freesat Installations  

Multipoint TV and satellite links  
 

 
 

Free Estimates 
 
 
 

 

14 Garrard Place, Ixworth 
Telephone:  01359 234973        Mobile:  07876 015674 

E-mail:  a14aerials@btinternet.com 
Visit our website:   

www.a14aerials.co.uk 

 

 

 

A14 Aerials  
For all your aerial needs  
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  Continuing Sue Bennettõs  serialisation of extracts from   Trostonõs own History Book, by Janet Barnard  

TROSTON:  Glimpses of  the Past  

When Janet Barnard was writing her history of Troston in the late 1980s, she 
interviewed several older residents who shared their memories of the village in 
earlier times. Over the next few months we will be reprinting a selection of these. 
 
Mrs Rampley 
"Mr. Creaton, the Rector, lived at the Rectory. He was a kindly old gentleman. 
When we met him we made a curtsey. He said, "Good afternoon, little ones" and 
would roll a penny for us. 
   We went to Sunday School where there were four teachers, a Miss Clarkson 
from the Hall, Miss Creaton, the Rector's daughter, a lady from Ixworth Heath 
Road, and the gardener who worked at the Hall. Miss Clarkson, with the 
gardener's help, also held temperance meetings, called, 'The Band of Hope'. We 
had blue ribbons put on our coats and cards of membership. We had nice 
entertainments, including magic lantern slides. 
   The Chapel held a service on Sunday afternoons, the band marching down the 
street beforehand. There was another service in the evening. At Harvest Festival 
there was a tea meeting with entertainments including solos and recitations. The 
same thing was done on Good Friday. 
   Families in the village were poor. Farm labourers' wages before the First World 
War were twelve shillings weekly. They worked from 6am to 6pm in summer. 
However we were kept clean and respectable. We had Sunday clothes and 
everyday ones, but there was no money for luxuries. 
   All the water in the village was supplied from wells or pumps, and the lighting 
was by paraffin lamps and candles. The villagers had to go to the farms for milk, 
taking tins with lids on and upright handles. We could only travel to Bury in 
carriers' carts". 
 
Mr Albert Steward, born 1898. 
Mr. Steward lived in Troston as a boy, and kept in contact with the village through 
relatives. His memories are from about 1905 to 1914. 
   ñMr. Max Pemberton was the tenant of Troston Hall. I think he was a poet and 
an artist. He painted a picture of Windsor Castle on one of the walls of the barn 
next to The Bull. He had the first car in Troston. The chauffeur had to understand 
all the workings of the car and do running repairs. 
   At the turn of the century most seeds were sown by hand or by a hopper 
operated by hand. Mr. George Steward used to plant a twenty-acre field on the left 
hand side of Hall Road using a dibber in each hand to make the holes. His 
younger brother and sister followed behind dropping two kernels of corn into each 
hole. 
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  Continuing Sue Bennettõs  serialisation of extracts from   Trostonõs own History Book, by Janet Barnard  

TROSTON:  Glimpses of  the Past  

Near the centre of the village was the thatched round house (former coal house). 
It was used by Mr. S. Mayes the village roadman for storing council property. The 
holding known as Red House was occupied by my grandfather, Robert Steward. 
He was a Parish Overseer, carrier and market gardener. Opposite was the 
village bake house and shop and house owned by Mr. Matthews. About 1904 the 
house and bake house were burnt out. Mr. Bird took two horses to Ixworth to 
fetch the fire pump. This was operated by four men each side lifting and dropping 
an iron bar, by which water was sucked from a pond through webbing pipes and 
hoses. The shop attached to The Bull was saved, but the house and bake house 
were burnt out. 
   Troston Cottage was occupied by the Wade family, who would entertain the 
school children once a year with tea and cakes. At the house now known as 16 
The Common lived Mr. S. Warby, sheep shearer and warrener. He owned a 
horse and cart, which he would leave outside The Bull while he partook of a few 
jars of ale. One night some jokers turned the horse round in the shafts with its 
head in the cart. When Sam came out a little worse for drink he found the horse's 
tail, but couldn't find the cart. 

Tuesday 18 January 2011 marked the start of a major consultation entitled ñHave your Say 
on the Future of Suffolk's Librariesò, which seeks innovative approaches to running the 
library service of the future. The consultation encourages community and voluntary groups, 
businesses, local councils and individuals across Suffolk to have their say about running 
their local library differently and at reduced cost to the council. The deadline for responses 
is 30 April 2011.  
 

As a result of reductions in the county councilôs funding, the library service will need to cost 
Suffolk County Council at least 30% less to deliver within three years.  As part of the New 
Strategic Direction, which is being developed to help protect services throughout the 
current financial climate, the county council is looking for new, innovative ways of running 
Suffolkôs libraries. 

This first phase of the consultation will focus on inviting innovative ideas for running library 
services differently. All ideas will be reviewed, and the next phase will involve formal 
invitations to express interest.  

People can visit their local library to pick up a copy of the consultation document or can call 
01473 265086 for further information or request for a pack to be sent. 
Read more by visiting www.suffolk.gov.uk/librariesconsultation2011  

 

 

Lisa Elmer, Area Manager (West), Suffolk Libraries 

Have Your Say  ...  
On the future of  
Suffolkôs Libraries 

http://www.suffolk.gov.uk/librariesconsultation2011
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Allison 's  
Mobile Hairdressing 

Services 
 
 
 
 
 

Have your hair done in the 
comfort of your own home, 
by a fully-qualified stylist  

 

 
 

 

 

Menôs hair cut £8.50 

Childrenôs hair cut (up to 13 yrs) £7.00 

Ladiesô hair cut £12.00 

Ladiesô blow dry from £12.00 

Ladiesô cut & blow dry £19.00 

Shampoo and set £12.00 

Cut, shampoo and set £19.00 

Perm (inc cut & blow dry) from £37.00 

Tint (inc cut & blow dry) from £35.00 

Hi-Lights  
   (inc cut & blow dry) from £40.00 

Lo-Lights  
   (inc cut & blow dry) from £40.00 

Easymeche  
   (inc cut & blow dry) from £50.00 
 

 

 
 
 

For a friendly, reliable service 
Please ring for an 

appointment 
 

Tel: 01284 724598 
Mobile:  07752 382590 

 

 

IF YOU NEED HELP  

WITH  é 
 

 

 

 

Forestry Work & Logging  

Strimming / Grass Cutting  
 

 

 

 

 

Professionally trained workman  
 

 

All aspects of safety  

considered and applied  
 

 
 

No job too small  
 

 
 

Quote / hourly rate given  

HSOS LTD  

Call Bob  

07867 971868  

 
Matthew Rivers 
Carpentry & Joinery 
__________________ 

Tel:  01449 674119 
Mobile:  07866 478469 

E-mail:  mattrivers@talktalk.net 
 

¶ General Carpentry 

¶ Bespoke Windows & Doors 

¶ Kitchen Installation 

¶ Wooden Flooring 

¶ Repairs, Restoration and  

     Renovation 
   

Call for a free estimate 
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Troston Village Hall Management Committee 
 
 

Quiz Night  
 

 
 
 

 

Friday 6 May 2011  
Troston Village Hall  

 
Doors open 7.00 pm  
Quiz starts 7.30 pm  

 
 
 

Teams of 4 people  
£5.00 per person  

to include refreshments  
£6.00 if not pre -booked  

 
 

 

Please call Geoffrey Potter  
01359 269468  

To enter your team  
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Would you like to have more energy?  Feel both stronger and more flexible?  Be able to 
centre yourself when life gets stressful?  Build a strong, supple, pain-free back?  Improve 
your immune health?  Yoga is a beautiful practice which enhances many aspects of life, not 
least our ability to be healthier in our bodies.  For thousands of years Yogis have known the 
powerful connection between mind and body, and the practice of Yoga aims to link these two 
elements together through our breath, improving 
health in all layers of our being. 
   There are misconceptions in the West of what 
Yoga is all about.  Many of us seem pre-occupied 
with the physical aspects of looking good.  Yoga is 
not about how we look; itôs much more about how we 
actually feel!  Many people are put off Yoga because 
they assume that itôs all about contorting the body 
and attempting to get themselves into positions that 
defy belief.  The true path of Yoga lies very much in 
respecting and embracing the limitations and 
vulnerabilities of the human frame.  In Yoga we are 
striving every moment to find a balance between 
something that challenges both mind and body, but 
also finding comfort and stability within that 
challenge.  The key word here is BALANCE.  Itôs not 
always an easy path, but then many of the truly 
rewarding things in life rarely are, are they? 
   My journey into Yoga began when I was in my 
early twenties, and fortunate enough to take my very 
first class with Simon Low, a renowned UK Yogi and 
co-founder of Londonôs Triyoga.  My early classes 
with Simon left me with such a warmth inside - a sense of deep calm and contentment.  I 
have continued to practise Yoga for the past 16 years, through my work as a professional 
musician.  Iôve found that Yoga has enabled me to keep my body supple, keep my back 
strong, help me deal with disruptive and irregular hours, and generally cope better with lifeôs 
ups and downs.  I trained with The Yoga Academy, one of the top Yoga teacher training 
schools in the UK.  I hold a British Wheel of Yoga Diploma and the 200 Hr Yoga Alliance 
qualification.  My teaching inspires to spread the important principles of integrity, 
compassion, balance and inner calm, through the integration of body, breath and mind. 
   Everybody is welcome, from stiff desk-dwellers to flexible toe-touchers!  I place emphasis 
on adapting postures to suit individuals, guiding my students to a safer, stronger and more 
compassionate practice.  My hopes for Troston and Ixworth Village Halls are that we can 
establish a Yoga community; a group of people from all walks of life who come together in 
the spirit of unity, to enhance their lives and improve their health and well-being through the 
practice of Yoga. 
   Mixed level classes continue on Wednesday evenings at Troston Village Hall; beginnersô 
courses are currently running on Thursdays at Ixworth Village Hall and The Hunter Club in 
Bury St Edmunds.  I am scheduling a new beginnersô course to commence in April at 
Ixworth.  Morning classes will run shortly in Troston, so if you are interested in any of the 
above, please do get in touch with me to find out more and book your place. 

   Telephone:  07775 758438  /  E-mail:  jayess.tee@virgin.net 

Yoga for  Life!  at Troston Village Hall 
by Julia Thornton 
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TROSTON VILLAGE HALL  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hall Hire Charges  
Residents  

 One hour     £10.00 

 Two hours    £15.00 

 Each additional hour  £7.50 

Non -Residents  

 First two hours   £25.00 

 Each additional hour  £10.00 
 
 

Equipment from the hall may also be hired, for 

parties at home 
 
 

For bookings and all other enquiries, please 

telephone Geoffrey Potter, on 01359 269468  

E-mail g_potter@tiscali.co.uk.  
 

To check availability prior to booking, visit 

www.suffolkvillagehalls.co.uk  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Mobile Holistic Therapies  
Alison Joseph  IIHHT / VTCT  

 
 

Still at last yearõs prices! 

Reflexology  £20       Massage from £12 - £30 (ladies only) 
 

 

We all need some pampering 
 
 

Telephone:    01284  810133     Mobile:   07877  321531 

E -mail: ali-jo@live.com 

YOGA 
CLASSES 

 
Wednesday evenings, 6.30 pm 

Troston Village Hall 
(excluding 2nd Wednesday of  each month) 

 
Daytime classes on 

Monday and Thursday  
beginning soon 

 
Fully qualified and insured  

Yoga teacher 
 
 

For further information, telephone 
 
 

Julia Thornton -  07775 758438 
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Troston Parish Council 

Troston Parish Council met on 
Monday 28 February, and here is a 
note of some of the items 
discussed: 
Accidents on Road Towards 
Jackdaw Garage and Store 
A letter had been sent to the Parish 
Council by Mr Cutmore, who lives in 
one of the bungalows on the way to 
the Jackdaw Garage.  Despite the 
extension of the 30 mph speed 
restriction, a number of accidents 
had recently occurred. Councillors 
considered extending the 30 mph 
limit all the way into the village, but it 
was considered that Highways 
would resist such a move.  
Councillor Hopfensperger said she 
would look into having additional 
s i gnage ,  and PC Co l l i ns , 
representing the Police, said he 
would ask that extra Police checks 
be carried out.   
County Councillorôs Report 
Local Bus Service 
Councillor Hopfensperger regretted 
that she had been unable to make 
any headway on the issues 
surrounding the 332 bus route. 
Library Consultation 
Cllr Hopfensperger confirmed that 
library consultations would close on 
30 April.  So far, there had been 600 
responses. County libraries would 
continue to be funded, but 
community ones, run by part-time 
staff, were likely to be affected.  
Private companies, village halls and 
other organisations had expressed 
an interest in taking on community 

libraries.  It was intended that 
mobile libraries would call where 
community ones had been closed, 
and they might also, in future, 
double up as banks and post 
offices. 
Budget Cuts 
The Councillor said that, from a total 
budget of £153m, cuts of £42.8m  
were planned by Suffolk County 
Council for the coming year. 
Domestic Heating Oil Prices 
The spiralling cost of domestic 
heating oil over the Winter had 
prompted the Parish Council to 
complain to David Ruffley MP about 
the fact that neither oil nor LPG gas 
came under the remit of Ofgem.  It 
was felt that Mr Ruffleyôs reply 
hadnôt truly addressed the issue, 
and for that reason another letter 
should be sent. 
Local Elections 
Two people had expressed an 
interest in becoming Parish 
Councillors, although as yet neither 
had made an official approach. 
Bottle Bank 
The Chairman said that the landlord 
of The Bull pub had decided not to 
remove the glass recycling facility 
after all, as the situation had 
improved since Christmas. 
   The Clerk reported that Troston 
had recently received £103.70 in 
bottle bank receipts. 
Troston Playground 
The Chairman reported that the 
bracket for the arch climber had 
been repaired. It was also confirmed 
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Parish Council 
Elections 

 
 

Parish Council elections take place in 
May, and the Parish Council would 
like to encourage parishioners to put 
their names forward to join the Parish 
Council.   
    
The Government is planning to give 
parish councils more influence over 
various issues such as planning, 
street cleaning and allowing more say 
on how money is allocated and spent.  
This is a genuine opportunity to make 
a contribution to your community.   
    
If you are interested, please advise 
the Parish Clerk, Nigel Pitcher, on 

 
 
 

01284 763098 

SPRING CLEANING 
 

The birds are singing, the snowdrops have 
bloomed and thoughts turn to Spring and a 
new start. 
   Traditionally, Spring was a time for a 
good turnout of unwanted rubbish and an 
opportunity to make a clean sweep, and to 
this end, the Parish Council wishes to 
encourage householders to join in with a 
concerted effort to spruce up and spring 
clean the village. 
   It is our intention to enter the 2011 
Village of the Year competition (we came 
very close the last time we entered) and all 
we require is to tidy our gardens of 
unwanted rubbish and to keep it that way. 
   The Parish Council will also make sure 
that the grass is cut, the playing field is 
kept in good order and general 
maintenance matters are attended to. 
PLEASE PAY YOUR PART AND BE 
PROUD OF OUR LOVELY VILLAGE 

 

John Benton ï Chairman 
Troston Parish Council 

Troston Parish Council 

that the aerial runway would be 
installed in March.  Greene King had 
been notified about the new 
equipment, but had not responded. 
Troston Village Hall 
Councillors were made aware of the 
diminishing finances of the Village 
Hall Management Committee, which 
had made a loss of £490.63 in the 
last calendar year.  Councillors 
repeated their offer to help out when 
the Hallôs finances dropped below 
£500.00. 
   Regarding the issue of the water 
supply, which was linked to The 
School House, it was reported that a 
quote had been obtained, indicating 
that it would cost around £2,000.00 

to separate the two supplies.  
Councillors felt the figure was too 
high to contemplate spending at this 
point in time. 
Date of Next Meeting (Annual 
Parish Meetings) 
The Annual Parish Meeting, and the 
Annual Parish Council Meeting, will 
both be held on Monday 16 May, 
commencing at 7.00 pm. The 
following week, on Monday 23 May, 
the first Parish Council meeting of 
the new session will take place at 
7.30 pm. All Parish Council 
meetings are held in the Village 
Hall, and all residents over the age 
of 18 are welcome to attend. 
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Lily Stoner gleefully demonstrates the 
technique of zipping along on a rubber 
pulley, suspended from a steel cable, 
whilst perching on a rubber óbuttonô seat 
no bigger than a dinner plate.   
   Her leap of faith is testament to the 
conviction that she and her friends 
showed when they were asked what piece 
of apparatus the older children of the 
village would like to see installed on the 
playground.  

Lilyôs mother is Parish 
Councillor Amanda 
Stoner, who canvassed 
the children before 
m a k i n g  h e r 
recommendations to the 
Parish Council. 

The equipment was almost 
total ly grant-funded, and 
councillors were pleased that the 
area would be an attraction for 
families to enjoy, with benches, 
picnic facilities and apparatus for 
children of all ages. 
   The only downside, as Lily 
soon discovered, was the long 
walk back to the launch platform!  
A small price to pay  é  and  an 
excellent way to keep fit! 

Zip Zip Hooray!   
Lily tries out the new aerial runway  

 

é é and pretty soon thereõs  

a queue forming!  
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é é and pretty soon thereõs  

a queue forming!  
It didnôt take long for word to get 
out, and before you knew it Lily 
faced some stiff competition for 
her place, from Amber Smith, 
Megan and Isabel Free, Katie 
Godbold and William Woodrow.   
   Weôll take that as a thumbs up 
for the new attraction, then!  

 
 
 

Our appreciation to Mrs Jane Harland for taking 
and sending in these pictures 
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1. What was the first newspaper designed for the iPad and other tablet computers 
that was launched in February 2011? 

2. The cousin of which famous singer was recently banned from settling in Israel? 

3. In February, which football team became the first to beat Manchester United in a 
Premier League match of the 2010/11 season? 

4. A 70-year-old man recently thwarted a gang of armed robbers outside which 
jewellersô shop in Bury St Edmunds? 

5. In February 2011, which British MP with cerebral palsy reported how some of his 
colleagues had mocked him in the House of Commons? 

6. Which former England Test cricketer died in a fire in February 2011? 

7. Who messed up the lyrics of The Star Spangled Banner at the 2011 Super Bowl? 

8. In which local village does the Suffolk Vintage Ploughing Associationôs annual 
ploughing match take place? 

9. Who resigned as President of Egypt in February 2011? 

10. Joe Arch was recently named the best sea angler in the world.  Where is he from? 

11. The blind jazz musician Sir George Shearing, who died in February 2011, was 
associated with which musical instrument? 

12. Which politician was recently ordered to appear in court to answer allegations 
involving óRuby the Heartbreakerô? 

13. Which member of the royal family visited Pakenham Water Mill on 4 March, during 
a short tour of local heritage sites? 

14. In February, it was announced that supplements of which element can reduce the 
severity and duration of common cold symptoms? 

15. Who ôguestedô on the British radio show ñThe Archersò in February, as president 
of the National Osteoporosis Society? 

16. What, in Buryôs Abbey Gardens, is about to get a Ã200,000 revamp? 

17. The actress Margaret John, who died in February 2011, was known for her role as 
Doris in which British TV comedy series? 

18. What did the Royal Mail recently announce they used 2 million of every day? 

19. Which former Ipswich Town footballer now has a weekly column in the Bury Free 
Press? 

20. Which famous celebrity celebrated the birth of his son Aiden in February 2011? 

TOPICAL NEWS QUIZ  
Test your knowledge of events that have recently featured in the news, with our 
quiz, compiled in conjunction with WIZARD TRIVIA (www.wizardtrivia.com)  

 

Answers at foot of page 

1. The Daily  2. Barbra Streisand  3. Wolverhampton Wanderers  4. Thurlow Champness  5. Paul Maynard  6. Trevor Bailey   7. 
Christina Aguilera  8. Ingham  9. Hosni Mubarak  10. Wales  11. Piano  12. Silvio Berlusconi  13. Prince Charles 14. Zinc   1 5. The 
Duchess of Cornwall  16. The childrenôs play area  17. Gavin & Stacey  18. Red rubber bands  19. James Scowcroft  20. Rod Ste wart 
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EXPERT TO GIVE TALK AT TROSTON CHURCH 
 

Preparations are being made for a talk by the author of a major book on medieval wall 
paintings  at Troston Church on Saturday, 16 July. 
   Roger Rosewell, author of Medieval Wall Paintings in England and Wales, is to lecture on 
the subject at St Mary's Church, well known for its exceptional paintings of St George and 
the Dragon, St Christopher and the Christ Child, and the Martyrdom of St Edmund. Roger 
will speak during the afternoon of an open day for the British Festival of Archaeology, when 
visitors will be able to learn about how artists in the Middle Ages created the work, what 
materials were used and how our paintings survived when so many did not. 
   The event organisers will be the Troston Church Heritage Appeal Group. It will also be an 
informative and fun event for youngsters, who will have the chance to study interpretation 
boards and fill in activity and colouring sheets to learn more about the history and designs of 
the period. 
"This will be a wonderful opportunity to discover more about Troston's important wall 
paintings in an entertaining way," says Troston Church Heritage Appeal Group Secretary, 
Sue Sollohub. 
"We are very lucky that Roger Rosewell will share his expertise with local people and 
visitors." 
   The Heritage Group's plans for the event also include refreshments, face painting, a book 
stall, plant stall and other attractions. 
   At the groupôs Annual General Meeting on 17 March, Sue Sollohub was re-elected 
Secretary and Judith Brown Chairman. 

Heritage Appeal Group 
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Repairs and 

 New Work 
 

Quality and Craftsmanship 
 

References and Photos available 

 
 

Telephone:  01359 268500 

Mobile:       07870 320354 

8 Ixworth Road 

Troston, Suffolk  IP31 1EZ 

Paul Rayson  

TRADITIONAL  

FLINTWORK  

Tel 01284 733933 

BUMPER  
    Cars  

Airport Runs  

Local 

Any Distance 

10% Discount for Senior Citizens 

24 hour 

Private Hire 

Amanda Stoner 
MSSCh DipPodMed MBChA 

 

CHIROPODIST 
 

Registered Member of the  
British Chiropody and Podiatry Association 

Health Profession Council 
Registration No CH18193 

 
Surgery and Visiting Practice 

 
 

Chapel Surgery 
Church Lane 
Troston 
Suffolk 
IP31 1ET                     Tel: 01359 268351 
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